
This article is being written from Put-
In-Bay, where the BLYC Junior Sailing
Team is participating in the I-LYA Junior
Bay Week Regatta.  Our Thistle sailors

are Colin Gutridge, Hallie Harklau, and
Austin Miller; and sailing Lasers are
Brice Cartwright and David Kellogg.
Several BLYC members are here for the
week to support our sailors and enjoy the
camaraderie of friends from other I-LYA
yacht clubs.  

As of this writing, the July 24th sea-
wall meeting has not yet occurred, but by
time you read this, it will have.
Hopefully, a significant number of mem-
bers will have attended, and will have
come away with a good understanding of
the need to reconstruct our aging seawall
and of the engineering and design of the
project.  Most importantly, concerns
about the cost of the project and the cost
to each member will have been answered
satisfactorily.  Each member will soon
receive a survey to help the Board assess
member support.  Please complete and
return your survey promptly because as
important as this project is, the Board
must know that the members are behind
it before pressing forward.

The busy summer season continues at
the club, with many members enjoying
boating, swimming, and the ongoing

series of great entertainment.  Coming
up this month are the third annual classic
car show, and
the 31st
annual BLYC
Antique &
Classic Boat
Show.  You
don’t want to
miss these
fine events.
And for a
nice evening
out, remem-
ber the BLYC
dining room,
where high
quality and
great service
have become
the standard.

See you at the club,Commodore 
Don Harris
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REMINDER:
When members
arrive at the club
for food or bever-
age and wish to be
seated on the
porch, please
remember to first
go inside and con-
tact a hostess or
server to ensure

they are aware of your presence on the
porch.  Otherwise staff may not know that
you need service.  This can be confusing,
especially when several members are pres-
ent on the porch.

The walk-in freezer compressor gave up
on us and had to be replaced.  When we
have so many pieces of equipment, it
seems as though something always needs
attention.  And so it goes . . . .

Hope everyone is enjoying their sum-
mer.  Can't believe it is half gone already.

As always, contact Andrea or myself

with your ideas or concerns for club oper-
ations.  We strive to make your club visit a
pleasant experience.

Bar and Kitchen

“Coming up
this month are
the third annu-
al classic car
show, and the
31st annual
BLYC Antique
& Classic Boat
Show. You
don’t want to
miss these
fine events.”  

Please note: Reservations are
required. To ensure quality 

service, those with reservations
will be served first.  Thank you 

for your cooperation.



July 4th
Weekend was a
big success.  We
have a great staff,
not enough good
can be said about
them.  Chuck
aand Bruce
worked hard the
week before so to
have everything

ready.  The pool along with the pool bar have
been a big hit again this summer.  I feel sorry
for those of you who work and cannot spend
everyday with those of us that are retired.
Something to look forward to for sure.  

John has been providing us with great
music, and several of our members are taking
dance lessons.  It is a treat to watch them as
they improve.

The weather and boating have been great.
If you are not using and enjoying your club,

you are missing out on a great experience.
As a reminder, don’t forget the new mem-

ber party.
Hope to See You at the Club,

House & Grounds

First I want to
thank our staff for
all the hard work
to make the July
4th weekend such
a success. I
believe the night
of the July 2 fire-
works was the
most successful
non band event in
the history of the
Club. Way to go “Team BLYC’.

On August 7 the Luau is scheduled. It is
one of the most popular parties of the sum-
mer. The Majestics featuring Jimmy Harris
will provide the dance music. August 15
brings the “Bob Dye Poker Run”. This has
become a very popular event thanks to the
hardwork of Steve and Jenny Romine. This
year Tom and Karen Baltzell will be in
charge. Please sign up early so we know
how to plan. Please register from 11-12am.
the Run will start promptly at 12 noon. The
boats will return to the Club at 5pm.. The

entertainment is the very popular Dawson
Cooper Band. 

The “31st Annual Classic Boat Regatta”
is set for August 20-22. This year’s theme
is “A Celebration of Boating” and celebrate
we will. When I took on the job of coordi-
nating this event I promised the
Commodore that I would do all I could to
make it a success. Now I am asking you to
come out and support our efforts. In the
past I think the members have viewed the
show as something done for the benefit of
others. That all changes this year!! This will
be a party!!

Friday night August 20 we have our
50s/60s Night featuring the best classic
Rock and Roll Music ever recorded. DJ
John will be spinning the CDs. Saturday
August 21 is the main show date. We will
have an estimated 35-40 classic boats of all
styles on display. I have confirmation that
the “Pirate Ship” will be here so bring the
kids. Local marinas and boat dealers will
display boats in the parking area. The Boat
auction will be from 3-5pm. We have

great variety of tee shirts, polos and other
items for sale. A superb chicken BBQ and
awards presentation is planned to start at
7pm. Entertainment follows. Sunday we
hope to have a “Classic Boat Parade” start-
ing at 10am.

We wrap up August with our “BLYC
Car Show.” “Get your motor runnin’ ...!” to
the show on Sunday August 29 starting at
9am. The music will be 50s and 60s rock
and roll. Ice cream and goodies will be
available.

Please mark your calenders for the
“Harbor Lights Party” on September 18
featuring music by the Jack Gorham Band,
Candidates Night on July 17, our Club
election and Annual Meeting on July19 and
Howard Everitt’s outstanding “Rock and
Roll Jam” on September 26.

See you at the Club,

Entertainment

Sailboat racing
continues at the
Club and our
porch provides a
fine view on
Sunday after-
noons. We wel-
come those who
might be interested
in entering to join
us. For those who
wish to participate
or are interested in

learning more, there are usually opportunities
to crew as well. As Sunday races com-
mence at 2:00 P.M., please be on the porch
by 1:00 for the race instructions should you
wish to participate.

In addition to the Sunday races for the
Lambrecht Cup Series, we host one or more
one-design regattas as well as three long dis-
tance races each season on the Mondays of
Memorial Day, Independence Day and Labor
Day weekends. Immediately following
these we have awards recognition with tro-
phies on the porch. Unfortunately, this sea-

son the long distance race to be held July 5
was cancelled due to lack of wind.

Sailboats remain available for purchase in
our yard at Eastport and elsewhere around
the lake. With the ongoing purchase of local
boats by Club members, we hope to expand
the fleet. We also have some potential appli-
cants to the Club who are looking to pur-
chase sailboats. Currently, four marinas are
sponsors and exhibitors for our 31st Annual
Classic Boat Regatta. Several have sailing
craft for sale. We also welcome sailboats for
the boat auction at this year’s show.

Race & Regatta

2 August, 2010

Governor
Rick Myers



During the past
month, we have
approved three
new members to
Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club. Here
is a little informa-
tion about our new
members.

Keith A. Rothe
and wife
Deborah

Keith and
Deborah said
goodbye to their
two custom Harley-Davidson motorcycles to
join the boating world and BLYC.  Twenty
plus years of riding took them to the
Badland’s and Black Hills of South Dakota,
across the Blue Ridge Parkway, the
Smokey’s and the Allegheny mountains.
They have seen a great deal of small town
Americana from the saddle of the steel hors-
es.  Locally they spent many weekends at
various motorcycle rallies and Harley-
Davidson sponsored MDAcharity events.

Within 12 hours of telling our very good
friends and BLYC members Mike and
Carole Ennis that their riding days were at a
close they purchased a pre-owned 24 foot
Sweetwater Pontoon Boat.  Our new acquisi-
tion is appropriately named “Hog Swap” and
lives at dock space number 229 at Eastport.
Boating will be a family affair and they plan
to enjoy many seasons of relaxation in the
sun at Buckeye Lake.       

Married for 37 years, Keith and Deborah
are ‘empty nesters’ in Reynoldsburg along
with their Yorkshire Terrier, “Molly”.  They
have two son’s Joshua, 31 in Pickerington
(daughter-in-law Cheryl) and Matthew, 27  in
Blacklick (daughter-in-law Melissa) and
grandson Conor (one “n”), age 5.  They are
lifelong Central Ohio residents and have
lived in Reynoldsburg for more than 40
years.  Keith is employed by Twenty First
Century Communications, Inc
(www.tfcci.com) as the Vice President of
Operations and Managing Director and
Deborah (“Deb”) is a Senior Vice President
for Citigroup’s Fund Services Group.  

David R. Kessler and wife Beth
For over 33 years, David has been an

owner of Kessler Sign Company in
Zanesville. You have probably seen many of
their billboards along the highways in
Licking, Muskigum and surrounding coun-
ties. He and Beth enjoy power boating,
swimming, dancing and cards. They own a
Maxim, a pontoon and a kayak! They have
two children, Korrie, 27 and Cassie, 26.
David graduated from Zanesville High
School and maintains membership at the
Zanesville County Club.

Alan R. Wentz and wife Deana
Alan is the owner/agent of Wentz

Insurance in Lancaster, Ohio.  He is a mem-
ber of Lancaster Country Club and Bay
Pointe Marina. They own a 36’Tiara. Alan
and Deana enjoy power boating, swimming,
trap shooting, fishing and cards. They have
two children, Jared 16 and Jacob 8. Alan
graduated from Lancaster High School in
1981 and College of Wooster in 1985.

Membership

Hello all!  As of
this writing, we
are getting ready
to go to the I-LYA
Junior Sailing
Regatta at Put-in-
Bay next week.
We have five rep-
resenting BLYC:
Austin Miller,
Halle Harklau and
Collin Gutridge in
a Thistle and Bryce Cartwright and David
Kellogg each in a laser. As always, our top
priorities is to be safe and for the kids to
have fun... admittedly, it would be nice to
do well, but I will report on finishes in
next months article.

A preemptive thank you to all those
who came up to the Bay to support our
sailors, especially Commodore Don
Harris, who has always been a big help to
the Junior Sailors.  Steve Harris, Tracy and
Matt Davis all also filling huge roles at
Put-in-Bay to see that everything runs
safely, smoothly and fairly.

We have had a wonderful sail camp sea-
son with over 80 campers learning the
thrills and joys of sailing. It is a great life
long sport and I am proud to have been a
part of introducing our children to the
boats. John Bennett, our sailing instructor
and coach has done a tremendous job
teaching campers and inspiring our race
team. Gwen Mulvey, Austin Miller and
Halle Harklau did fine jobs assisting John
and helping a camps run what seemed to
be effortlessly. Thank you, too, to our fine
Chef Matt and Andrea for feeding the hun-
gry campers and their seemingly endless
appetites!

Speaking of appetites!! Thank you to all
the BLYC members who came to support
Junior Sailing on the 4th of July! We had
the largest crowd EVER and the largest
amount garnered for Junior Sailing! Just
over 2 thousand dollars! WOW and Thank
You! The entire meal was prepared by our
dedicated parents who cooked as fast as
the griddle could go and the Junior Sailors
were the clean-up and wait staff. That
money earned will go toward purchasing a

new boat for the program.
May I add to that thought and ask

everyone to come out to again support the
Juniors and have another fine meal? On
the Sunday of Labor Day, the Junior
Sailing Program will be putting on a
spaghetti dinner (all you can eat... anyone
up for a challenge?) Please come have a
great time with the Juniors serving up a
fabulous Italian meal. The dinner will be
served from 5:30 to 8, we will have salad,
bread sticks and homemade desserts. 

We have had a great summer sailing
season and I am sad to see it end, but end
it must. Please keep Junior Sailing in mind
for your children or grandchildren for next
summer.  Thank you, all of you, for your
wonderful support you have given the
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club Junior Sailing
Program and I look forward to many more
summers with the Juniors.

Junior Sailing
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At our July 8th
meeting I was
given a list of
renters who have
failed to pay their
rental fees (docks,
garages or storage
lots) for this sea-
son.  I have con-
tacted almost
everyone on the
list and resolved
most of the problems.  Please if you have
a problem just don't ignore it; because, it
won't go away unless some action is taken
either by you or the Club.  I'm responsible
for 2 rental homes, 10 garages, 84 storage
spaces and 125 docks.  I make every effort
to resolve problems as quickly as possible. 

One phone call from you to either me
(Don Day - 614-837-0321) or the Club
secretary (Rebecca - 740-929-4466) and
we should be able to resolve any prob-
lem(s) you may have.  Remember all of
the Governors are volunteers and we all
appreciate your help and co-operation       

August 20th, 21st and 22nd we will be
having the antique and classic boat show.
We have a large number of boats already

registered and it looks as if we will require
all available docks on the island.  All
island dockers were notified in their annu-
al billing of the need for all docks to be
vacated for this show.  Docks with lifts
will be exempted.

Please plan on vacating your dock by
noon on Friday, August 20th.  If you are
unable to do so please contact me (Don
Day) at (614) 837 0321 or the Club
Secretary at (740) 929 2266 and we will
be happy to assist you.  We will move as
many boats to currently "open" docks as
possible.  After those are full we will be
using the west side of Area 8 and Eastport.
All boats moved by the Club will be
returned to their original docks Sunday
afternoon.  Boats moved by their owners
may also be returned to their docks
Sunday afternoon.  

While I'm on the subject we need vol-
unteers to help with security during the
show.  Friday, 7/20, we need people to
work four two hour shifts: (2 pm to 4 pm),
(4 pm to 6 pm), (6 pm to 8 pm) and (8 pm
to 10 pm).  10 pm to 6 am will provided
by paid security people.  Saturday, 7/21,
we need people to work eight two hour
shifts:  

(6 am to 8am), (8 am to 10 am), (10 am
to noon), (noon to 2 pm), (2 pm to 4 pm),
(4 pm to 6 pm),  (6 pm to 8 pm) and (8
pm to 10 pm).  Sunday, 7/22, we need two
shifts (6 am to 8 am) and (8 am to 10 am).
If you would like to volunteer there will
be a "sign up" sheet at the bulletin board
by the bar.  If you would like to work
more than two hours just sign the sheet
and they're yours.  Call me (Don Day) at
(614) 837-0321 if you won't be able to
sign up; but, want to volunteer.   

One last item, the Bob Dye Poker Run
is scheduled for Sunday, August 15th,
from 11 am to 5 pm.  Prizes will be
awarded as soon possible after 5 pm.  It
takes a while for the "hands" to be
checked and ranked so I would expect
prizes to be awarded about 6 pm.  We had
a very good turn out last year and a great
time also. This years event is being organ-
ized by Tom and Karen Baltzell and I
don't think you'll see any drop off from the
previous "runs"; in fact, there may be one
or two surprises. 

Docks & Rentals

Auxiliary

4 August, 2010

Annual  Luau
Saturday August 7th

from 6 pm till 9 pm

Kahlua Pork
Teriyaki Glazed Beef
Pineapple Glazed 
Grilled Chicken
Ginger Marinated 
Mahi Mahi
Coconut Basmati Rice
Green Beans and Carrots
Coconut Pineapple Cake

$18.50 Per Person plus tax and gratuity

Our July meeting was our progressive dinner.  We
began at the Club for appetizers and then walked to
two different homes.  The weather was good and so
was the food.  Aspecial thank you goes to our host-
esses:  Sue Harris, Zenna Sayre and Chris Russell.

For our August 12 meeting, we have reserved the
Historical Society's "Queen of the Lake" for a sunset
dinner cruise.  The boat will hold up to 50 people
with a minimum of 20 requirement.  We will have
our meeting on the boat with a box dinner prepared
by the Club for $20.  It should be fun having our
meeting while cruising around the Lake.  Please let us
know if you will be attending by emailing Carole
Donnelly at maupindonnelly@roadrunner.com.

Thanks to everyone that attended our Silent
Auction fundraiser - ABlast from the Past - with the
Rick Brunetto Big Band.  This was our biggest event
of the year and we appreciate everyone's support.  A
special thank you goes to the Auxiliary members that
worked on the program book and the Silent Auction -
great job ladies!

Remeber to bring in a bottle of wine next time you
come to the Club for our basket of booze fundraiser.



Buckeye Lake Yacht Club 5



Independence Day Celebration!
6 August, 2010
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AUGUST
7 Luau - Majestics with

Jimmy Harris

12 Board Meeting
Auxillary Sunset Cruise

15 Bob Dye Poker Run

20 ‘50s-’60s Night

20-22 Classic Boat Show 
(open to public)

29 BLYC Classic Car Show


